
GOOSE CREEK RECREATION 

COMMISSION MEETING 

July 6, 2020 

 

Present 

• Commission: Chairman Jerry Glass, Lynn Greer, Tim Baldwin, Jennifer 
Condon & Jeff Reuer 

• Staff: Recreation Director TJ Rostin & Recreation Superintendent Cheryl 

Heiselman 

• Guests: None 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Chairman Jerry Glass. 

Public Comments 

No public comments 

Minutes 

Commissioner Reuer made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2020 
meeting; seconded by Commissioner Greer; all in favor. 

Financial Reports 

Recreation Director Rostin presented the new format for the financial reports as 

requested.  All agreed this format was easier to understand. 

Commissioner Condon made a motion to approve the financial reports for March, 

April, May & June 2020; motion was seconded by Commissioner Greer; all in 

favor.   

Chairman Glass presented the Synovus statements. 

 



Old Business 

It was decided to change the date of the September meeting to the second 

Monday due to the Labor Day holiday being on the first Monday. 

New Business 

• Pool renovations are completed, and the pool opened to the public on July 

2nd. 

• The Crowfield tennis courts have been resurfaced and pickleball lines were 

added.  The fence still needs to be replaced but we are waiting to see how 

our finances are for the balance of the year before proceeding with the 

fencing. 

• Etling Park – we received a PARD Grant for new playground equipment at 

this park.  Commissioner Condon asked about adding a shade structure; 

Recreation Director Rostin said that was a possibility for the future but they 

are very costly. 

• Shannon Park – the playground equipment will be moved to Eubanks Park 

when the sale of the property closes. 

• John McCants Veterans Park in Boulder Bluff – groundbreaking set for 

August 3 and it should be partly completed by Veterans Day.  It will include 

a playground, dog park, Veterans plaza, green space, benches, picnic tables, 

and walking trail. 

• Summer Camps are going on now; we have reduced sizes and are taking 

extra precautions due to COVID-19. 

• Youth Sports – all spring and summer sports were cancelled.  We are taking 

registration now for fall football, baseball/softball, cheerleading and 

volleyball. 

• Special Events – April, May, June and July events cancelled.  Waiting on 

decisions regarding August, September and October events. 

• Fitness Center – re-opened June 1 with adjustments for social distancing. 

• Pickleball – resumed June 1, but with smaller crowds 

• Cleaning- staff all working to upgrade cleaning standards due to COVID-19 



Questions from Commissioner Condon: 

• Can there be a designated lap lane at the pool? 

o Recreation Director Rostin will talk to staff and see what the best 

time might be for this 

• Can there be another session added to Swing & Swim Camp? 

o Recreation Director Rostin to contact Golf Pro about this 

• Can we add a skate park to one of the new parks being planned? 

o Recreation Director Rostin stated this was probably not feasible at 

this time 

• What is the status of the sand volleyball court at Eubanks Park? 

o After the playground equipment is moved from Shannon Park to 

Eubanks Park, a location will be determined 

• Have we done any further research on a disc golf course? 

o Recreation Director Rostin to talk to Golf Director, but funds may not 

be available this year 

• Can we talk to High School Coaches about helping with clinics for fall 

baseball and softball? 

o Recreation Director Rostin to contact them 

Adjournment 

Commissioner Condon made a motion to close the meeting at 6:40 pm; the 
motion was seconded by Commissioner Greer, all in favor. 

The next meeting has been rescheduled for October 5, 2020. 

Minutes approved, October 5, 2020 ______________________________ 
                    Jerry Glass, Chairman 


